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Drug-sniffing dogs will be used by the ECSU Police Department in doing walk-throughs of residential halls to “ensure the safety and well being of the students especially in the light of the recent events that happened in the town of Willimantic,” said Chief Lewis Perry from the ECSU Police Department.


Chief Perry explains that randomly during the day or evening, a police officer will enter a residential hall with a police dog trained to identify certain narcotic substances through their sense of smell. If the dog identifies an area or person, it will give the officer probably cause to search the person or area of illegal substances. 


“It is the university’s policy and a violation of CT State Statues to posses, use, or sell any illegal narcotic substances. Anyone that is proven to be in violation could be subject to arrest, judicial hearing, and/or both,” he said.


The Connecticut State Police and the Willimantic Police Department have been successful in creating a task force to deal with illegal narcotic use in Willimantic. The task force has concluded that there is no infiltration of heroin into the ECSU community. 


“We have not experienced any known ‘hard drugs’ in the campus environment, but we want to assure students and parents alike that this type of activity will not be tolerated at Eastern,” said Chief Perry. 


Chief Perry admits that the department gets calls from students and residential life staff of the smell of marijuana in residential halls. Some of these complaints have been unfounded while others have lead to the arrest of students or students going to a judicial hearing. 


The police dogs will be used this semester and this program will be analyzed at the end of the semester. An analysis of the program will yield whether it should continue in the fall. It is possible that the program could be expanded and an officer would go with a police dog through parking lots on-campus.  


Chief Perry encourages those who want to anonymously report any type of illegal activity to call the ECSU Police Department Tip Hotline extension 5-0242. The hotline is a tape recording in which a caller can leave a message. The tape is only reviewed by two members of the Police Department and does not have caller ID. 


“The hotline has been a valuable resource to the department,” says Chief Perry. However, he explains that he does not want to discourage people from calling the police department’s normal business phone number (5-5310) or stopping by the department in person. Information given to the department can be confidential if the person so desires.

